
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim receives Libyan Ambassador Naji Ahmed Shalgam

Head of the National Iraqi Alliance, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, in his office in Baghdad, received

Ambassador of Libya, Mr. Naji Ahmed Shalgam Thursday 13/7/2017. 

\r\n

His eminence with Shalgam discussed the developments of the political and security situation

and the fight against terrorism on military, intellectual and social levels. His eminence

wished the government and people of Libya stability and prosperity.
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His eminence warned of terrorist Daesh efforts to locate safe havens after losing Mosul and

large areas of Syria, stressed on besieging Daesh and not allowing Daesh to move to other

places so as not to pose a threat to regional, Arab and international security. His eminence

called on religious institutions to shoulder their responsibilities towards this ideology and

explain religious texts used by terrorism to attract young people.
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Mr. Shalgham congratulated the Iraqi leadership and people on victory over Daesh, stressed that

Iraq’ stability is stability for the region and the world. Mr. Shalgam expressed gratitude to

his eminence for the support to the Libyan diplomatic mission.


